
 
Guilden Sutton Church of England Primary School 

 

Love and Justice for All 

 

Guilden Sutton C. of E. Primary School, Arrowcroft Road, Guilden Sutton, Cheshire. CH3 7ES 
Tel: 01244 300353  Email: admin@guildensutton.cheshire.sch.uk  Website:www.guildensutton.cheshire.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs Theresa Rainford, B.Ed.  National SENDCO Qual.  NPQSL. 

            26th May 2023 
 

Dear Parent, 
 

HAPPY HALF TERM! 
 

Year 5 and 6 took part in a Digital Wizards, computing enrichment session with Mr. Strickland; some pupils 
from Year 1 and 2 were made to think hard at a maths challenge day; Reception said goodbye to their 
butterflies and Y5 had a visit from some familiar faces from Upton High School. Well done also to the 
football team who played Huntington last week. You made us all very proud! 
 
    

   
   

  

 

Why not follow us on Facebook to see what Guilden Sutton Church of England Primary School get 

up to on a typical school day? 

Nature Detectives will be bird watching after half term! If you have any spare toy (or even real) binoculars 

to lend them, they would be very grateful. Many thanks in advance. 

As a school we have had no option but to reluctantly implement this price increase.  From 1st September 

2023, all KS2 meals will cost £2.68 and can be ordered as usual via School Spider.  We are fully aware that 

the current financial climate has impacted families.  If you have any concerns regarding payments, please 

pop in or call to speak to me in confidence.  
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Thank you for your continued support. 

If anyone works in a business that offers ‘Match Funding’, please contact Mrs. Lloyd in the school office. 

If you would like to be part of The Trustees and support the school with fundraising, please contact Susie 

Harrington - guildensuttontrustees@gmail.com. 

 

Please click on the link to visit St John’s Church website. 
 

 

Chester Active Travel Festival - Sunday 18th June 2023 11:00 – 16:00 

Father’s Day Fun for all the family and the opportunity for a Free Prize Draw 

Please see attached flyer 

Save the Date: 
 

Thursday 8th June Year 4 class prayers – Please join us in the hall for 
Collective Worship. If you would like to bring along 
any donations for the Foodbank, they will be greatly 
received. 

Thursday 15th June Year 3 class prayers – Please join us in the hall for 
Collective Worship. If you would like to bring along 
any donations for the Foodbank, they will be greatly 
received. 

Tuesday 20th June Sports Day 

Thursday 22nd June Reserve Sports Day 
 
The Trustees are arranging an ‘Art Gallery’ event (5:30pm-7:30pm) 
so please keep this date free – there will be prosecco available to 
purchase! 

Saturday 8th July Guilden Sutton Summer Fete – please see attached flyer for more 
information. 

Friday 22nd September Welcome BBQ 5pm – 7pm. 
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Our average school attendance is 95.89% so thank you to everyone for making this a priority! 

Absence requests will be authorised only if the circumstances are deemed exceptional. 

The safety of our children is of the utmost importance – please ensure you phone, email or send a School 
Spider message to Mrs. Lloyd or Mrs. Taylor in the office to report an absence and/or changes to pick up 
arrangements.  
 
Please can you ensure jumpers and water bottles (with fresh water) are clearly named. HUGE THANKS in 
advance! 
 
If the Cost of Living Crisis is affecting you and your family in any way at all, please do not hesitate to come 
and talk to me in confidence so we can find a way to help.  
 
Pupil Premium is funding to improve education outcomes for pupils in schools. You may be eligible for 
funding without realising it and the funding can support many aspects of your child’s education. Please click 
on the link to find out more information or pop into school for a chat. 
https://www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/residents/education-and-learning/free-school-meals 
 
Please see attached flyers for your information. 
 
Have a wonderful, well-deserved half term holiday, 
 

Theresa Rainford 
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